OREGON PROGRESSIVE PARTY

411 S.W. 2nd Avenue Suite 200 Portland, OR 97204

503-548-2797 info@progparty.org



March 29, 2017

www.ProgParty.org

Oregon Progressive Party Position on Bill at 2017 Session of Oregon Legislature:

HB 2190: Support

Dear Committee:

The Oregon Progressive Party (OPP) supports this bill, which modifies definition of "social game" for purposes of regulation of gambling. As we understand it, this bill essentially bans gambling, in the form of a "social game" (with no house player or house bank or house odds or house income) as part of a private business, while allowing such to be done by charitable, fraternal or religious organizations.

Gambling for money, operated for profit, is a social evil and should be banned.

Oregon Progressive Party

David Delk

Chair, Oregon Progressive Party delk@progparty.org

